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UPCOMING PROGRAMS

du Barry Room
November 3
DAVID A. COLE
Executive Director, Hagley Museum & Library
“Tales of Innovation:  Highlights from the
Collection of the Hagley Museum and Library”
Program Chair:   David Fleming
Menu:  Roasted Turkey with Stuffing, Green Beans and Mashed Potatoes
[bookmark: OLE_LINK1][bookmark: OLE_LINK2]
[bookmark: _GoBack]November 10 – Lawrence Husick, Co-Chair
Center Study of Terrorism, Foreign Policy Research
Program Chair:   Patrick Callahan
Menu:  Baked Salmon with Champagne Mustard Cream Sauce

November 17 – Jeffry Cadorette, Rotary International Director Nominee for 2018-2020
“Why the Rotary Foundation?”
Program Chair:   Elizabeth Rhoads
Menu:  Teriyaki Glazed Flank Steak with Rice Pilaf


November 24 – NO MEETING

*          *          *          *          *                              
We are delighted to announce that the meals from the District Stop Hunger Now event on October 15 have been shipped in a container totaling 283,176 meals from the Philadelphia warehouse.  The meals will be received by Salesian Missions in Zambia.  Thank you for volunteering for the Stop Hunger Now Project and the commitment of a world without hunger.

Break out your calendars!!
Many Service Opportunities Available in Coming Weeks
Info & Sign Ups Coming


Minutes for Meeting of October 27, 2016
President Kai Lassen called the meeting to order at 12:10pm at the Hotel du Pont’s Gold Ballroom.  The Club joined together in singing the “America, the Beautiful” led by Carrie Gray with Kathryn Jakabcin on the piano.  Rich Williams provided the invocation.  Announcements:  President Kai thanked everyone who participated in the dictionary project at Palmer Elementary School on Wednesday, October 26th. Program to date, over 400 dictionaries have been distributed to third to fifth grade students at multiple schools in 22 classrooms.  President Kai moderated the following announcements: Kathryn Jakabcin – 25 tickets are available for the 87’ers basketball outing on Saturday, November 12th at the University of Delaware.  Tickets are $14 each, doors open at 6:00pm, and tip-off is at 7:00pm; President Kai asked us to bring in empty shoe boxes because our Howard High School Interact Club is assembling Christmas boxes for the sailors at the Seamen’s Center; President Kai also promoted the Foundation Dinner on Saturday, November 19 at Dover Downs. The evening begins at 5:30pm with cocktails followed by dinner and the keynote speaker is Dr. Charlotte Jacobs, Professor Emeritus at Stanford University’s School of Medicine – author of Jonas Salk: A Life; and President Kai asked us to give generously to the Charitable Campaign.  
	Program:   Prior to introducing the program chair, President Kai thanked the Music Committee for agreeing to compose a school song for Stubbs Elementary School.  Michael Arrington will collaborate with the Music Committee and their chair, Bob Reed – stay tuned! Susan Polikoff moderated the program, titled 2016-2017 Community Service Project featuring Stubbs Elementary School.  Susan announced the names and notable information about the two keynote speakers, Jeffers Brown (Principal) and Ken Livingston (Site Coordinator), along with other individuals offering remarks during the program – Dr. Robert J. Andrzejewski (Christina School District Superintendent), Karen Stewart, Valerie Malone, and Central West.
Susan shared a host of interesting statistics related to illiteracy and the student body at Stubbs Elementary.  Ken Livingston shared the school’s mission, including their dedication to building confidence in students, supporting education initiatives, and building strong families.  He thanked Wilmington Rotary for its support of time, talent, and treasure to the school and indicated that community partnerships are important to success.  He recognized Mike Wilson for his role in connecting Wilmington Rotary to the school to support its many worthwhile initiatives, including the backpack project.  Valerie Malone also expressed her gratitude for the projects our club has completed as well as the additional projects planned this year.  One example, the furniture donation project, alleviates the financial pressures and burdens faced by many of the families so they can concentrate on fulfilling the financial responsibility of providing the basic needs of their families.  Karen Stewart thanked the club for its role in the backpack initiative and she said that many families can’t afford the required school supplies, uniforms, and other incidentals needed to support their children’s educational needs.  She extended an invitation to all club members to visit the school to see the benefits of our contributions first hand.  Central West expressed her gratitude for our contributions to the Chess Club.  Thanks to our club, they have life sized chess pieces and multiple chess games for the Chess Club to enjoy.  She also said the school is grateful for our upcoming support, such as the Turkey Dinners and Stockings for Stubbs. 
Jeffers Brown thanked the club for its support and he shared wonderful details about the students, parents, teachers, and staff at the school and the tremendous pride they exhibit daily. He also recognized our club’s Howard High School Interact Club for the upcoming tour and mentor possibilities.  Dr. Robert J. Andrzejewski also thanked the club for its generosity and he indicated that Stubbs serves as a remarkable prototype that all Wilmington schools should model.  The strong community partnerships allow the school to accomplish so much more than they could possibly do on their own.  The students have tremendous potential and they are now poised to realize this potential and much more. The support that Rotary and other community partners provide also give the students hope and confidence which have no boundaries.
Susan reminded us that we are responsible for sharing our knowledge and success with those who are less fortunate and that Rotary clearly understands and commits to the value of sharing abundance with those who need it.  She asked us to review the Stubbs Community Service Project Volunteer Opportunities flyer distributed at the tables and to register to learn more about specific initiatives.  The meeting ended at 1:30 pm.   Respectfully submitted, Cindy Campanella, Secretary
Monthly Board Meeting: October 26, 2016 (Minutes Highlights)
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COMMITTEE  MEETINGS
 / DATES / EVENT
S
         
                  
November      5        Fall Back – Turn those clocks back!
         
                  
November      8        Election Day – Get out and VOTE!
         
                  
November  
 
19
       
 
Rotary Foundation Dinner, Dover
, 
5:30pm
 
     
                    
                  
November  
 
22   
     
Nomination Committee
     
                    
                  
November 
 
 24   
     
Happy 
Thanksgiving  
-
 No Meeting
       
                  
                  
December      8    
   
 
Annual Holiday Party, DCCA, Riverfront
)Carl Hogan represented BBD, LLP which is the public accounting firm who conducted our audit for fiscal year 2015-2016, ending June 30, 2016.  Carl stated that all information was fairly stated, no journal entries needed to be added as a result of the audit, and the club’s changes in net assets and cash flows for the year ended are in accordance with the U.S generally accepted accounting principles.  Carl concluded that the audit is consistent with what’s been reported, the board is active and responsible with its oversight, and we have a great system in place. There were multiple Committee and Board Representative reports and items of notable mention were: International – the Friendship Trip only has 9 people registered to attend and they need 15 people; History Committee – needs more members so please volunteer if you have an interest (contact Sue); Transportation – the committee will provide transportation to the basketball game and other activities and events if warranted.  Scholarship – the committee is in the process of changing the application to reflect an expanded emphasis on community service.
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